WARREN COUNTY R-IIl SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD NOTES

HIGHLIGHTS FROM THE AUGUST 13, 2020 SCHOOL BOARD MEETING

BOARD RECOGNITION: The board recognized

Dr. Janelle Stanek, our Care Day and Summer School
Coordinator, for all of her hard work in getting our
Summer School up and running this year, getting this

done quickly, efficiently, and showing a willingness
and ability to make adjustments on the fly.

Warren County was one of the only districts in the
state to have in-person learning this summer, and we
were able to get that accomplished largely due to
the efforts of Dr. Stanek. Thank you, Dr. Stanek!

NEW HIRES:
Dwight Loyd, Special Education Teacher at Warrenton High School
Jenna Casey, Third-Grade Teacher at Warrior Ridge Elementary

William Talley, Paraprofessional at Rebecca Boone Elementary

Angela Hampel, Special Education Teacher at Black Hawk Middle School
Samuel Johnson, Lunchroom Monitor at Warrior Ridge Elementary

Jamie Vincent, Paraprofessional at Warrenton High School

Melissa Lackas, Paraprofessional at Black Hawk Middle School

RETIREMENT:
Happy Retirement to Bus Monitor Craig Halm!




DISTRICT REPORTS:
- Dr. Klinginsmith presented the August, 2020, Financial Report and the Transportation

Department Evaluation, which was authored by Director of Transportation David Tinnin.
- Curriculum Coordinator Thea Etcher then presented the 2020-2021 Assessment Plan.
- Curriculum Coordinator Dr. Carrie Strunk gave a demonstration on Canvas. For more information

on Canvas, please visit the Canvas Page on the District Website. Students who will be attending

virtual classes will receive more information on Canvas next week.

CONTRACT AND SERVICE APPROVALS:
Contracts with Instructure, the City of Warrenton, an independent speech language therapist, an

independent contractor to do vision assessments for students who are blind or partially sighted,
Walgreens, Cipafilter, and Cintas.

NEW BUSINESS:
- Bus Routes for the 2020-2021 school year were approved, with the understanding that they are

subject to change. The routes are available to be viewed here.

- Tuition for the 2020-2021 school year was set at $9,722.06 per year.

- The board voted to again join the Greater Warren County Economic Development Council at the
rate of $1,000

- Kroencke Landscaping was approved as the district lawn service for the next three years.

- The board voted to suspend to the extent that any policy or procedure of this school district
conflicts with new state and federal laws enacted relating to the COVID-19 pandemic or the
waiver, suspension or amendment of an existing law or regulation made by the federal government,

the Missouri Governor or state agencies in relation to the COVID-19 pandemic. This is a
recommendation from MSBA that suspends any policies that are in conflict with state or federal
regulation in relation to the COVID-19 pandemic.

- For the 2020-2021 school year, Care Days will have a fee of $20 per day, $10 for four hours or
less of attendance, and will remain free for families who qualify for free or reduced lunch.

- The Reopening Plan for the 2020-2021 school year was approved

All attachments on New Business are available for viewing on Board Docs.

NEXT MEETING:
The next regular board meeting is scheduled for September 10, 2020.



https://go.boarddocs.com/mo/wcr3/Board.nsf/files/BS8RKY6E1BB0/$file/BOE%20Evaluation%202020_2021.pdf
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ZHgno20ZsUBuZAnwkcAQQIjL_wwLZm-FLx3rZoE7XuE/edit
https://wcr3.instructure.com/
http://www.warrencor3.org/family_resources/canvas_tutorials_and_support_for_parents
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1d_bM2ChhxaS9PUBVCNhvZi0YY_lkn4iJgBoRALSk5lM/edit#gid=0
https://go.boarddocs.com/mo/wcr3/Board.nsf/files/BS6NJ95FFCB1/$file/MSBA%20Resolution%20Suspending%20Policy%20for%20COVID.pdf
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1P6uQ_P5HuzAaaTJjlL3UulybaJKyX2qYUs1SlnWcn6Y/edit
https://go.boarddocs.com/mo/wcr3/Board.nsf/Public

